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MEMORANDUM 

 

TO:  The Honorable Members of the State Board of Education 

 

FROM: Joy Hofmeister 

 

DATE:  January 25, 2018 

 

SUBJECT: Petitions to add Success with OAS Mathematics, Grades 1-7 

 

Oklahoma law, at 70 O.S. §16-102, provides that the State Textbook Committee is to select 

textbooks in each subject area, which in its judgment are satisfactory.  Further, the law provides 

that upon petition by five or more district boards of education, the State Board of Education may 

add a book or series of textbooks to the approved list selected by the State Textbook Committee.  

Id.   

 

On November 17, 2017, the State Textbook Committee affirmatively voted to exclude Success 

with OAS Mathematics, Grades 1-7, from the approved list of state textbooks.  Pursuant the 

aforementioned authority, the school districts identified below have submitted petitions 

requesting that the Board approve the addition of Success with OAS Mathematics, Grades 1-7, to 

the list of approved textbooks.  

 
Each of these textbooks were written and produced by Alpha Plus Educational Systems, Inc., and 

enclosed for your reviews are the Oklahoma State Textbook Committee General Evaluation Forms 

relating to these textbooks. 

  
State Board of Education action is requested on these matters.  

 

Districts that submitted petitions: 

 

1. Achille Public Schools 

2. Big Pasture Public Schools 

3. Cherokee Public Schools 

4. Flower Mount Public School 

5. Kenwood Public Schools 

6. Merritt Public Schools 

7. Prue Public Schools 

8. Sweetwater Public Schools 

9. Watts Public Schools 

10. Wetumka Public Schools 

11.  Erick Public Schools 

 

Enclosures 













 
 

WATTS PUBLIC SCHOOLS --- Engineers 
 

District I-004 
616 6th Street 
Watts, Oklahoma 74964

Telephone: 918-422-5311 
FAX: 918-422-5556 
lweaver@wattsschool.com 

 

 

 

December 7, 2017 
 
 
Dear Members of the Oklahoma State Board of Education: 
 
Our school district has used Alpha Plus products and services for several years. I know well their 
reputation and have seen first-hand that Alpha Plus provides high-quality resources that are 
aligned to the Oklahoma Academic Standards. Currently, our teachers and students are using the 
Alpha Plus math series, Success with OAS Mathematics, for kindergarten through 8th grade. 
 
The results we have seen using the Alpha Plus aligned curriculum indicate significant 
improvement in students’ academic growth. The math books are proving to be highly effective 
and are the best books we could find that are truly aligned to the standards. We are confident that 
this math series will continue to support growth and improvement in our students’ math skills. 
 
The teachers like the Success with OAS Mathematics series. All the books have the same format 
and lesson elements.  Each book in the math series was developed and published in the same 
manner by the same Oklahoma team.   The teachers value the vertical alignment that this 
provides.  The teachers find the continuous review and the vocabulary component for every 
lesson in these books to be highly effective.   Our data indicates that our students have struggled 
with vocabulary and with retention of math skills in the past.  These books are helping our 
teachers address these issues as the students work towards mastery of all the standards. 
 
The State Textbook Committee recently adopted the Alpha Plus Success with OAS Mathematics 
for 8th grade but did not approve the other books in the series.  I respectfully request the Success 
with OAS Mathematics books for kindergarten through 7th grade be added to the state-adopted 
list of mathematics textbooks for FY19. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Lisa Weaver, Superintendent 
 
 
 







 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
December 8, 2017 
 
State Board of Education: 
 
As Superintendent of Merritt Public Schools , I would ask you to consider adding 
Alpha Plus math books to the state adoption list. 
 
We have used their curriculum and materials for the last five years.  By using their 
products and services, our school has increased our content rigor and improved our 
school.  
 
We feel that our students and teachers have benefited greatly from the materials 
and services and would appreciate your consideration. 
 
Respectfully 
 
 
 
Jeff Daugherty 
Superintendent 
Merritt Public Schools 







ERICK PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
JEFF KELLY, SUPERINTENDENT 
325 S. PINE ST.  • P.O. BOX 9 

ERICK, OKLAHOMA 73645 
(580) 526-3476 • FAX 526-3308 

 
   

 
 
 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------                                                                                                                                                                    
  Matthew Fox, High School Principal                       Kenneth Hill, Elementary Principal 
                     (580) 526-3351                                                                                                                  (580) 526-3203 

 

 

December 15, 2017 

 

 

 

To Whom It May Concern, 

 

I am writing this letter to show my support for including in the textbook adoption list of 

the State of Oklahoma any and all materials produced by Alpha Plus.  Erick Public 

Schools has been working with Alpha Plus for several years.  Their organization is 

Oklahoma based and driven by the needs of Oklahoma schools in comparison to the 

larger textbook companies who cater to states like Texas and California. 

 

Jan Barrick and her outstanding team at Alpha Plus have been and continue to be at the 

forefront of education in Oklahoma.  The materials and textbooks they produce are 

specifically Oklahoma standards based.  My staff at Erick is especially pleased with the 

new mathematics texts. 

 

Thank you in advance for your strong consideration. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeff Kelly 

Superintendent 

Erick Public Schools 
 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 






